


STS. SIMON & JUDE	 WEST JEFFERSON, OHIO

MASSES FOR THE WEEK
Saturday, November 3
	 4:00 p.m.	 	 Bob Kohnen & Amanda Chivington by Mary Kohnen
	 6:00 p.m. 		  Parish Family (to be said at prison)
Sunday, November 4
	 8:00 a.m.	  	 Paul Ringel by Jim & Tracey Banaag
	 10:30 a.m.	 	 Jerry Guisinger by Janet Dunham
Tuesday, November 6
	 6:00 p.m.	 	 Nancy McMillen
Wednesday, November 7
	 8:00 a.m. 		  Paul Doctor by Michael & Maria Korson 
Thursday, November 8
	 8:00 a.m.	 	 Christyne Eakins by Pat & Karen Fahy
Friday, November 9
	 8:00 a.m. 		  Julie Vargo Blanks by Julius Vargo
Saturday, November 10
	 4:00 p.m.	 	 Taylor Pierron by Rob & Beth Pierron 
	 6:00 p.m.		  Parish Family (to be said at prison)
Sunday, November 11
	 8:00 a.m.	 	 Carla Himes by Roland Himes
	 10:30 a.m.	 	 Cron, Hines, & Boeckman Families by John Cron

 = Deceased 
In the Diocese of Columbus the minimum donation 

stipend for a Mass is $10.00.

 2018 LITURGICAL CALENDAR
AND MASS READINGS

Sunday, November 4 	 *Fr. Leo Sullivan, Dec.
THIRTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
Dt 6:2-6; Heb 7:23-28; Mk 12:28b-34
Monday, November 5 	 *Fr. David Sizemore
Weekday
Phil 2:1-4; Lk 14:12-14
Tuesday, November 6 	 *Fr. Tom Gardner
Weekday
Phil 2:5-11; Lk 14:15-24
Wednesday, November 7 	 *Fr. Jan Sullivan
Weekday
Phil 2:12-18; Lk 14:25-33
Thursday, November 8 	 *Fr. Francis Stanton
Weekday
Phil 3:3-8a; Lk 15:1-10
Friday, November 9 	 *Fr. Tyron Tomson
The Dedication of the Lateran Basilica
Ez 47:1-2, 8-9, 12; 1 Cor 3:9c-11, 16-17; Jn 2:13-22
Saturday, November 10 	 *Fr. Justin Reis
Saint Leo the Great, Pope and Doctor of the Church
Phil 4:10-19; Lk 16:9-15

 *Pray for our Priests and Seminarians.

 LITURGICAL MINISTERS
November 11 4:00 p.m. 8:00 a.m. 10:30 a.m.
EMOHC* C. Barr J. Banaag B. Ball
 B. Schneider E. Talone L. Brenneman
   C. Brenneman
   M. Mesewicz
Lectors K. Maggied K. Beattie P. Haney
 M. Wendel M. Korson J. Haskins
Servers M. Wendel G. Talone G. Monnin
 C. Harey E. Talone N. Nye
 T. Gallagher S. Talone T. Gallagher
Ushers B. Schneider J. Fischer H. Hofinger
 J. Giehl C. Fischer S. Hofinger
 M. Eberhart S. Garner M. Hofinger
 S. Breedlove R. Patton C. Englert
*Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion

WEEKLY STEWARDSHIP
October 28, 2018

Regular Collection
In Envelopes	  $	 3,563
Electronic Funds Transfer	  $	 1,035 
Loose Money: 	 $	 186
Total: 	 $	 4,784
Less Diocesan 6% Assessment: 	 -$	 287
Net Parish Collection: 	 $	 4,497

 Contributions can be made online at stsimonjude.org.

 $ ? HOW IS STS. SIMON & JUDE DOING ? $
	 Budgeted	 Actual	 Surplus(Deficit)	 %

This Week:	 $    6,705 	 $    4,784 	 ($    1,921) 	 (28.7)
 FYTD:	 $348,615 	 $106,422 	 ($242,193) 	 (69.5)

 RECAP OF FISCAL YEAR (7/1/17-6/30/18)
	 $355,420 	 $341,779 	 ($  13,641) 	 (3.8%)

ATTENDANCE 
	 4:00 p.m.	 8:00 a.m.	 10:30 a.m.	 TOTAL
October 28 	 142 	 72 	 148 	 362

 (Church Seating Capacity: 541)

FOURTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME JULY 8, 2018

Did You Know? 
One of the questions from a recent Town Hall Meeting was 
about the age demographics of our parish. So, we thought 
everyone might like to know this information…here you go!

         Age       # of Parishioners          Life Stage
age 0-4 328 Preschool
age 5-13 1,028 Grade School

age 14-17 500 High School
age 18-35 858 Young Adult
age 36-55 1,731 Adult
over 55 1,077 OWLS

5,522 Total Souls

 “As the Lord spoke to me, the spirit entered me and set me 
on my feet, and I heard the one who was speaking say to me, 

‘Son of man, I am sending you…’” – EZEKIEL 2:2-3

God asks each of us to do some special work for Him. He 
gives us the resources we need to do His work. However, do 
we listen to God when He calls? Do we get up on our feet and 
use our talent to do the work He asks of us? Remember, God 
doesn’t call the equipped, He equips the called.

Learn how you can answer God’s call and support your parish 
by contacting The Catholic Foundation. Visit www.catholic-
foundation.org/development for more information.

Missionary Appeal Weekend – July 14 and 15
Next weekend, we will welcome Fr. Anthony Sebamalai 
to St. John Neumann for our annual Missionary Appeal.  
Fr. Sebamalai is currently serving at Our Lady of Good 
Counsel Parish, Staten Island, NY. He will be speaking to us 
about the vital work being done at the mission in the Diocese of 
Mannar, Sri Lanka, where the people have been battling civil 
war for the last 30 years. As a result, many of the households 
in the region have only one parent, and the mission is helping 
to educate and feed orphan children, is caring for the elderly, 
rehabilitating the disabled, and providing financial assistance 
to those who have lost family breadwinners. In addition, the 
war destroyed nearly 80% of the ecclesiastical infrastructure, 
so the mission is at work trying to reconstruct war-destroyed 
churches. Please join us in welcoming Fr. Sebamalai to  
St. John Neumann. We will take up a second collection to help 
support the needs of the missions in Mannar. Your generosity 
is most appreciated.

Keyboardist Needed for the 
Saturday, 4:00 p.m. Mass.
Rehearsals are on Tuesday night at 
6:00 p.m. This is a paid position. Please 
contact Andy Wallace at 614-578-4044 
or guitarguy.wallace@outlook.com.

2018 Bishop’s Annual Appeal
It’s not too late to help reach our goal to support the operations 
of the diocese. Remember that our gifts support vocations, 
outreach, marriage ministry and education. No gift is too small 
or too large. Our hope is to have 100% participation. 

The Diocese will be following up with every family who has 
yet to return an envelope.

Bishop Campbell and I would like to convey our gratitude for 
your gift.

In Thanksgiving,
Father Noble

Juan Ana Coffee is available for purchase after all 
the Masses this weekend. Please support the farmers in  
Guatemala by picking up a bag or two of coffee on your way 
out today!

OWLS Celebrating the  
Red, White and Blue!!
Wear your colors proudly!

Owls – Older, Wiser, Laughing, Souls.
Friday, July 20, after the 11:00 a.m. 
Mass at PJ’s in Sunbury

Come and share your memories of the military or remembrances 
of times of war and peace. Bring a family member or friend to 
listen to these storie. Relive times gone by under the furls of 
Old Glory. Did you know? The star on our flag is symbolic 
of the heavens and the divine goal, to which man has aspired, 
while the stripe is symbolic of the rays of the sun. Come 
reminisce with the OWLS and celebrate freedom!

“Sharing His Love, Encouraging Hope”
The 2017 Bishop’s Annual Appeal has ended and we received a refund of 
$53,861.10 that was added to The Parish Life Center Building account. The 
2018 Bishop’s Annual Appeal has begun and continues through April 2019. 
The goal set for our parish as part of the Diocesan goal is $39,550.81. We are 
at 319% towards that goal, with 40% participation from parishioners. The goal 
that we have set for our parish is $200,000.00, which will enable us to break 
ground sooner than later for our Parish Life Center. That goal is achievable if 
the remaining 60% of the parish makes a “sacrificial gift” rather than a “token 
gift.” We are not looking for “equal gifts.” We are looking for “equal sacrifice.” 
Please give prayerful consideration to doing this!

	 Pledged	 Number of Pledges	 Average Pledge
	 $126,201	  155 of (386) households	  $814 

(40.2% Participation)
Thank you for your cooperation!

EVENTS THIS WEEK
Sunday, November 4 Daylight Saving Time Ends 

The Women’s Guild Meeting, 9:00 a.m.

Monday, November 5 Book Study, “Conversion” 
  Morning Session, 9:30-11:00 a.m. 
  Evening Session, 7:00-8:30 p.m.

Tuesday, November 6 Please VOTE 
RCIA, 7:00 p.m.

Wednesday, November 7 Bazaar Setup, 9:00 a.m.-12:00 noon

Thursday, November 8 Bazaar Setup, 9:00 a.m.-12:00 noon

Friday, November 9 Bazaar Setup, 9:00 a.m.-8:00 p.m. 
Parish Office Closed

Saturday, November 10 BAZAAR, 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.

Sunday, November 11 Veterans Day 
Basket Winners Announced at 
  10:30 a.m. Mass

HAPPY BIRTHDAY
This week to the following parishioners:

Patrick Albers	 Charles Jones	 Mary Kohnen
Austin Yates	 Jesus Figueroa, Jr. 	 James Giehl
Rebecca Navarre	 Allison Wenger	 Natalie Wilmoth
Lori Yoder	 Dustin Ryan	 Linda O’Reilly
Dottie Rice	 Nancy Sparks	 Tabitha Hackett
Eric Knapke	 Scott Knapke



THIRTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	 NOVEMBER 4, 2018

IN OUR PARISH

FREE SUBSCRIPTION FORMED.org:
•	 Go to Formed.org.
•	 Enter our parish code NZ2PDB on the home page.
•	 Create a personal account with your email and password.

Start enjoying the best Catholic content all in one place! Check out the 
feature for November “Saints of the Month.”

FEAST DAY CELEBRATION:
•	 Thank you to the SSJ Parishioners for our new sign that was blessed 

following Evening Prayer prior to the Feast Day Dinner.

•	 Thank you to the Women’s Guild for their hard work in providing and hosting 
our Feast Day Celebration Dinner.

•	 Thank you to all those who provided and bid on items in the Dessert Auction, 
the proceeds of which will be divided between the Presider’s Chair for the 
Altar and St. Francis Center, Christmas projects.

•	 Keith Collins is the recipient of the 2018 SSJ Disciple of the Year Award. 
Keith has volunteered his time and talents on many levels in addition to the 
time that he and his wife, Linda, provide together in service to the parish and 
the poor and hungry through their work with Good Samaritan Food Pantry. 
Linda already volunteered Keith to help with a Lenten program in 2019! 
Thanks, Keith, for all you have done and will do!

BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE: (THE BOOK OF THE NAMES OF THE 
DEAD) During November, the Catholic Church remembers those who have 
died and especially those who have contributed to our own faith development. 
During the month, we will have the Book of Remembrance in the church, 
listing those who have died this past year. You are invited also to write in the 
book the names of your loved ones who have died. They will be remembered 
and prayed for by our faith community during November.

THE WOMEN’S GUILD:
•	 THE NEXT WOMEN’S GUILD MEETING will meet this Sunday, November 

4, at 9:00 a.m. in the Library. We will be discussing our upcoming Bazaar 
among other events. All Women of the parish are invited!

•	 “BLING COLLECTION”: This is our last week to collect pins and costume 
jewelry. Donations will be sent to the Turban Project, St. Peter and Paul, 
Newark, Ohio.

•	 OUR ANNUAL BAZAAR WEEK is finally here! Sale days will be Saturday, 
November 10, from 9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. and Sunday morning, November 
11, from 9:00 a.m.-12:00 noon, when we will finish up with our Basket Raffle 
drawing of winning names. This week the Social Hall will open for setup 
on Wednesday and Thursday mornings, 9:00 a.m.-12:00 noon, for craft 
items and all day Friday, 9:00 a.m.-8:00 p.m., for crafts and baked goods. 
Questions, call general chairman Charlotte Manger at 614-879-9186.

•	 BAZAAR BASKET RAFFLE: It’s not too late to make a themed basket for 
the Bazaar. Please wrap your basket in clear cellophane or a cellophane 
bag with a list of items in the basket. We will be set up in the Social Hall 
to sell raffle tickets before and after Masses the next two weekends. If you 
have any questions or need assistance with wrapping or transporting your 
basket, please call Laura Sanders at 614-620-1486. Thank You!

THE GOOD SAMARITAN FOOD PANTRY: Collection 
item for November continues to be instant mashed potatoes, 
stuffing mix and gravy jars. We are about one-fourth towards 
our goal of 200 of each item to be collected by November 18. 
We will continue to collect baby food jars of fruits, carrots or meat 
dinners to our special 6-year-old client, Caitlin, throughout the winter months. 
This is an ongoing need for this family and they have been amazed at our 
generous response so far! Questions, call Linda Collins at 614-879-9186.

PRAY THE ROSARY: Next Tuesday, November 6, is Election 
Day, come pray the Rosary Thursday, November 8, at 6:00 p.m. 
at the Mary Garden, so that the election will result in our country 
being once again under God. Questions, see Charlotte Manger at 
614-879-7230.

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION:
•	 FIRST COMMUNION PARENT MEETING: If you missed 

it last week, please contact Katie Jones at kjones@
stsimonjude.org.

•	 “Thank you for all of the support for our shoe drive. We 
currently have 18 bags out of the 100 bags we need (each 
bag takes 25 pair of shoes). If you can pass the word along to your neighbors, 
coworkers, and school families, that would be great!”

•	 YOUTH GROUP AND CONFIRMATION CLASS will meet this Sunday, 
November 4, from 6:30 p.m.-8:00 p.m.

•	 YOUTH GROUP: “The Youth Group wrote 53 support/encouragement 
letters for right to life month to families who have children with Downs 
Syndrome and we put together care packages for them as well. If anyone 
is interested in supporting this project, we could use a little financial help 
for sending the boxes to the families, as each will be around $4.00 to send. 
The boxes have picture Bibles, candy, a balloon, stamps and other fun little 
items to help them feel special and to spread joy. This was a great project 
and we thank you in advance for the help to continue sending letters to these 
families!”

AROUND US
ST. PATRICK CHURCH MUSIC MINISTERS IN CONCERT: 61 
South Union Street, London. Please join our Handbell Choir, Schola Choir, 
Chancel Choir and F.R.O.G. Squad, this Sunday, November 4 at 3:00 p.m., 
as we come together to celebrate our Savior through song, under the Music 
Director, Valerie Tanner. This concert is free and open to the public. In lieu of 
admission, donations will be accepted to help with the purchase of additional 
Handbells.

THE 7TH ANNUAL SACRED HEART CONGRESS will take place 
November 10th, 2018, at St. Michael Church in Worthington, OH, from 8:00 
a.m. to 12:15 p.m. Doors open at 7:00 a.m., Rosary at 7:30 a.m., Mass at 8:00 
a.m., followed by our speakers. Registration, $10.00 for individuals, $20.00 for 
families. Scholarships are available. Visit www.sacredheartcolumbus.org or 
www.enthronements.com or call 614-468-3959.

BISHOP READY HIGH SCHOOL:
•	 GRADE SCHOOL STUDENTS WELCOME AT BISHOP READY! Bishop 

Ready High School is sponsoring the Castle Crew organization, a program 
designed for students in grades 4 through 8 that allows them to attend Ready 
events with special events designed just for members, all while learning 
about life at Ready and being guided by Ready students. “Technology and 
Robotics Extravaganza” scheduled for Thursday, November 15, 6:00-
8:00 p.m. at Bishop Ready. Questions, contact Mrs. Jennifer Gramlich, 
Outreach Coordinator/Castle Crew, at 614-276-5263, ext. 227, or email 
jgramlic@cdeducation.org.

•	 ANNUAL OPEN HOUSE: Parents and guardians of students in grades 
5 through 8, are invited to Bishop Ready High School’s Annual Open 
House on Sunday, November 18, at 1:00 p.m. Learn about life at Bishop 
Ready, academic programs, co-curricular activities/clubs and organizations, 
Campus Ministry programs, and athletics. A general session followed by 
tours and presentations. For more information, call Bishop Ready High 
School at 614-276-5263.

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTIONS: “And ‘to love him with all your heart, 
with all your understanding, with all your strength, and to love your neighbor 
as yourself’ is worth more than all the burnt offerings and sacrifices.” Of all the 
gifts that God gives us, the one He wants the most is our heart. He wants us 
to share out of love, not out of obligation. Using our talent in parish ministry 
and contributing money to support our parish mission is important, but it’s 
more important to spend time in prayer with God daily and discern how He 
is calling us to be generous with all of our gifts. Not just the visible ones, but 
the invisible ones like love, mercy and forgiveness. Learn how to share your 
gifts and Catholic legacy by supporting your parish and contact The Catholic 
Foundation. Visit www.catholic-foundation.org/development for more 
information.

THIS WEEKEND,
OUR FEATURED
ADVERTISER IS

➥
Custom Creations Including 

Clothing, Gifts, First Communion, 
Baptism and Bridal.

Elena Talone
Co-owner and parishioner
614-437-1246

mm.customsewing@yahoo.com


